Yolo County Airport
Joint Meeting Minutes

Monday, August 10, 2009 7:00 PM

Members present:

Aviation Advisory Committee- Pelfrey, Ferrier, Ferrell, Hancock
West Plainfield Advisory Committee- Buchan, Dennis, Foe, Gilmer
Board of Supervisor Chamberlain present

1. Proposed new hangers

As preliminarily noted at the last committee meeting, the committees were briefed on the proposal by Yolo Aircraft Storage, LLC to construct a 50 X 250 foot hanger next to the YAS’s current hangers.  The committee reviewed the drawings and discussed the project with the owner.  After discussion, motions were adopted by the airport committees. 

There were two motions adopted, one by each committee and identically worded as follows; “We recommend acceptance of the proposed new lease for Yolo County Aircraft storage, based upon our review of the proposed plans at our joint meeting on 10 August 2009”.
2. Status of Caltrans & FAA citations 
The committees were briefed on the status of the removal of various obstructions (trees, poles).  Some tree obstructions have been removed; however there are many more that require action.  In an effort to assist owners of property to remove the tall trees, the County has conducted a nesting raptor survey that will be presented to the Board of Supervisors at the 15 September 2009 Board meeting.   
3. Summer 2009 funded projects 
The committees were apprised of the replacement of the beacon with a duplicate tower next to the existing pole.  The light will be the same model and intensity as the current light and will not alter the light’s perspective to the neighborhood. The unit will be installed by the end of August. 
Also briefed was the installation of the segmented circle and windsock that will be completed by the end of August.  The highly visible project will assist transiting aircraft with the landing pattern which helps reduce noise in residential areas adjacent to the airport.
4. Runway overlay project status
This project will be completed on 12 August and the airfield will reopen to all air traffic.  The $2 million FAA stewarded American Recovery and Reinvestment Act funded project provided an additional layer of asphalt and repaired multiple crazed and damaged portions of the entire runway.  The airfield will be reclosed in approximately 30 days for application of the second coat of directional paint; a NOTAM will be issued when a specific date is identified. 
5. Next meeting
Because this meeting was out of cycle, the committees discussed canceling the 14 September 2009 meeting.  It was agree to meet if there were sufficient discussion items.  If there were insufficient items the meeting would be canceled.  The last meeting of 2009 is scheduled for Monday, December 7, 2009

